
Attorney General
María Consuelo Porras
15 Avenida 15-16, Zona 1
Edificio Gerona, 8° nivel, 01001
Ciudad de Guatemala, Guatemala
Dear Attorney General,

As you may know, human rights defender Juana Raymundo went missing on the night of 27 July in the Quiché department in northwest Guatemala and her dead body was discovered the next day. She was 25 years old, and a member of the Campesino Development Committee (Comité de Desarrollo Campesino, CODECA). She is the 8th human rights defender killed in Guatemala in less than three months.

Human Rights Defender Juana Raymundo was a nurse and a leader in Nebaj, in the Quiché department in northwest Guatemala. She joined CODECA's Youth group (Juventud de CODECA) five years ago, and was recently elected to be part of the Executive Committee of the Movement for the Liberation of Peoples (Movimiento para la Liberación de los Pueblos, MLP). She was involved in engaging and training other women to join the movement. She disappeared on the evening of 27 July. Her dead body was found by neighbours, who alerted the police, on 28 July by a small river between the Nebaj and Acambalam communities.

CODECA has called on the government to investigate the killings of human rights defenders belonging to the organisation and the Campesino Committee of the Highlands (Comité Campesino del Altiplano, CCDA). CODECA is a human rights organisation based in the Suchitepéquez department. They have worked on improving wage conditions for farmers, land reform, and nationalisation of electric energy. Members of CODECA are continuously being targeted because of their work. Juana is the eighth human rights defender to be killed in less than 3 months. 

Please take the following immediate steps to correct this dangerous and urgent crisis:
· I urge you to initiate a prompt, impartial and thorough investigation immediately on the killing of Juana Raymundo, and other human rights defenders from CODECA and CCDA. The investigation should include the theory of the attack being a possible retaliation for their activities as human rights defenders, as mentioned in the recently adopted General Instruction from the Attorney General;

· Take all measures to guarantee the safety of all CCDA and CODECA members at risk in accordance with their wishes;

· Condemn in the strongest terms this wave of killings and publicly recognize the important and legitimate work of all human rights defenders;
· Lastly I urge you to refrain from using language that discredits, stigmatizes, abuses, disparages or discriminates against human rights defenders.
Please use your authority to right these terrible wrongs and protect the lives, safety and human rights of the people of Guatemala.  Thank you for your prompt response to this urgent matter.

Sincerely,
cc:

Ambassador Manuel Espina, 

Embassy of Guatemala

2220 R St. NW, 

Washington, DC 20008

Phone: 202 745 4953 | Fax: 202 745 1908


